Kentucky Rural Health Association
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
Telephone Conference 
December 13, 2012
10:00 – 11:00 AM ET

Members present:  Linda Asher, Andrew Bledsoe, John Cain, Debbie Duff, Sheri Erwin, Steve Fisher, Cliff Freeman, David Gross, Loretta Maldaner, Ernie Scott, Dale Skaggs, Clara Sumner, Marica White, Brent Wright
KRHA President Gross called the meeting to order and welcomed everyone.
Committee Reports
· Communications (Andy Bledsoe)-Andy reported that the committee was investigating the use of social media initiatives such as Facebook and Twitter to help with increasing communication among KRHA members.  There is a current KRHA Facebook account that was established by Elizabeth Cobb in 2010.  Dale Skaggs recommended that Linked In also be considered as a possible communications tool, since it has more of a professional atmosphere.  The committee has recommended that a push be applied to members with a survey regarding the use of social media as a communication tool sometime around the first of the year.  The next KRHA quarterly newsletter will be sent to the membership during the first week of February.  Information regarding the Annual NRHA Conference in Louisville will be included in this publication. Andy also reported that quotes for a new display board for KRHA have been acquired, and the cost of each banner stand is $335.  Three stands would be $1,005, and the companion cards with KRHA contact information would be $300 for 2,000 cards.  The Board previously agreed that this item should be purchased due to the poor condition of the current exhibit board.  Debbie stated that funding would have to be pulled from other areas of the budget, since the existing total budget line for the Exhibit Board is only $300.  
· Education/Programs (Sheri Erwin)-Dates for the 2013 KRHA Annual Conference have been established with the Holiday Inn in Bowling Green, and they are September 26-27, 2013.  The KRHA Board retreat will be held on September 25, 2013, also at the Holiday Inn.  The reception will be held at the L & N Railroad Museum.  There will be two sessions that will involve KRHA participation held on May 6 and May 7, prior to the NRHA Annual Meeting in Louisville.  The cost for the May 6 function will be supported by the NRHA Technical Assistance grant.  The cost for the May 7 event will be covered by the Foundation for a Health Kentucky.  Linda Asher suggested that we may want to cancel the KRHA conference and encourage members to attend the NRHA conference instead.  Sheri said that there is a considerable fee accessed by the Holiday Inn associated with canceling the contract, which may have a substantial bearing on this decision.  An email that followed the meeting confirmed that this is true, and that the registration for the NRHA conference is in excess of $700, which may be a deterrent for some members to attend the conference.  Also, the general consensus is that our members place a high value on the importance of the annual KRHA conference.  Therefore, we will go ahead with plans for the Annual KRHA Conference in Bowling Green, Kentucky.    
· Finance (Debbie Duff)-Debbie discussed the proposed KRHA Contribution Form, which has been recommended by the KRHA Finance Committee.  Steve Fisher made a motion that the form be approved by the Board, and Linda Asher seconded the motion.  The use of the form was approved by the Board.  Contribution requests using the completed form are to be submitted for review and approval by the KRHA Board at least two weeks prior to the bi-monthly meeting.  The Board agreed that requests with timeline constraints could be emailed to all Board members by Debbie Duff for review and approval.  This alternative process was also unanimously approved by the KRHA Board of Directors.  
· Governance (Steve Fisher, Colleen McKinley)-Steve stated that the committee had not brought forward any action that needed to be discussed since the last meeting.  The members are working on a policy manual, and they will provide an update during the next meeting.  
· Legislative (Elizabeth Cobb, Loretta Maldaner, John Cain)-Loretta stated that she sent a KRHA Legislative Survey to all KRHA members, and the committee recommends that the KRHA Board vote to support the top three to four initiatives, as indicated by the votes.  The Board unanimously decided to support the following initiatives:  Smoke Free Kentucky, Monitoring Medicaid Managed Care issues with patient access and provider reimbursement, Monitoring any legislation concerning HB1 (prescription pill abuse), and Monitor Health Benefit Exchanges to ensure rural issues are taken into account.  The annual KRHA Legislative Day is scheduled for February 21, 2013.  An agenda has been established by the committee (as communicated to Board members), and confirmations for speakers/participants are currently being secured.  The cost for food for the event last year was approximately $3,900.  KRHA contributed approximately $500 of this total, with the AHECS providing approximately $425 each.  Food to feed approximately 275 attendees was provided.  Loretta stated that they ran out of food; therefore, she proposed to increase the food provision count to approximately 325, with KRHA covering the additional costs.  The KRHA BOD agreed to this proposal.    
· Membership (Chris Workman, Ernie Scott)-Chris Workman reported that 6,000 solicitation letters for KRHA membership were mailed by his office to Social Workers and Psychiatrists in Kentucky.  Approximately 300 of these mailings were returned due to moves and incorrect addresses.  Ernie confirmed that 16 new memberships have been received as a result of this mailing, and one corporate sponsorship in the amount of $1,000 was received.  All mailing costs were covered by Chris’s office, and the cost for KRHA to print the brochures was approximately $600.  Chris stated that his office would be willing to help with additional mailings in the future should the Board decided to complete them.  Chris also stated that the Board might consider looking into links provided within Facebook that are based upon a cost per click expense.  
Updates/Discussion
· Student RHA Report (Cliff Freemen)
Cliff reported that the Student KRHA held their second official meeting via ITV through Hazard and Morehead.  They have acquired eight new members, five from Hazard and three from UK.  Cliff asked the KRHA BOD to consider waiving the dues for student members, which are currently $30.00 for the entire time that they are in a student status.  This is being proposed as an incentive to encourage more students to join the KRHA.  Cliff stated that he had not received any complaints from students about the cost of the membership.  He will survey the students to obtain their opinions and thoughts regarding this proposal to waive the fee.  David raised a question regarding the process for appointing Cliff as the President of the Kentucky Student Rural Health Association.  Steve Fisher stated that, according to the KRHA By-Laws, David can make this appointment as President.  Cliff has agreed to accept this appointment.    

· Executive Director Proposal (Sheri Erwin)
NRHA Technical Assistance Grants (David Gross)

Foundation for a Health Kentucky RFP (David Gross)

KPHA Legislative//Conference Proposals (David Gross)
Sheri stated that the committee had contacted six states to obtain job descriptions for their Executive Director positions.   They spoke with each organization regarding the pros and cons of establishing this type of position within their organization.  They discovered that the relationship that the KRHA has with the State Office of Rural Health and the Center for Excellence in Rural Health is unique.  Sheri stated that the recommendation of the committee is that the KRHA Board of Directors should begin a search for a Part-time KRHA Executive Director based upon the job description that she submitted to each Board member prior to this meeting.  A contract would be completed for an initial one year period on a trial basis to see if the investment into the position proves beneficial to the organization.   

Linda Asher asked if feedback was sought from the State Office of Rural Health and the UK Center for Excellence in Rural Health during the process of writing the job description. Sheri stated that Fran Feltner, CERH Hazard Director, had been emailed a copy of the completed/proposed job description, but no response has been received to date.  Debbie Duff asked if the funding plan for this position was to use the CD on deposit ($30,000) to fund the position and travel expenses for the first year, and Sheri confirmed that this is the case.  When Debbie asked about the subsequent doubling of the needed revenue to cover the additional costs for the ED position salary and travel in subsequent years, David stated that part of the ED  job responsibilities include applying for grants to support the position.  David stated that he planned to submit the NRHA Technical Assistance grant proposal, which has a funding amount of $5,000, with the main focus of providing salary support for the KRHA Executive Director position.  Debbie stressed the importance of the services that are provided to the KRHA by the Kentucky Office of Rural Health and the UK Center for Excellence in Rural Health and the belief that that the relationship that is in existence should not be jeopardized.  Linda stated that the contractual agreement between KRHA, the Kentucky Office of Rural Health, and the UK Center for Excellence in Rural Health needs to be reviewed and that there needs to be discussions regarding the reporting structure for the position.  The general consensus of the KRHA Board is that a meeting needs to be scheduled with Fran as soon as possible to discuss the new position and this existing contract.  The preference would be for this meeting to be held in person rather than through ITV; however, those Board members unable to travel to Hazard may be able to participate by ITV.

ACTION:  David Gross will contact Fran Feltner to request a meeting between her and the KRHA Board of Directors.  David will inform the Board when this meeting has been scheduled.   
· Policy Institute 2013 – Third KRHA Attendee (David Gross)
David stated that the Kentucky Rural Health Association will provide funding for the registration and partial travel expenses for three members to attend the NRHA Rural Health Policy Institute through funding provided by the 2012-2013 Technical Assistance grant.  This typically includes the President, the Legislative Committee Chair, and a member/KRHA Board member at large as recommended and approved by the Board of Directors.  Loretta will not be able to attend due to a prior commitment; therefore, there will be two covered registrations available.  

ACTION:  David Gross will send an email to the KRHA Board of Directors requesting recommendations for KRHA members to fill the two registration/attendee vacancies.     
Other Business
· Due to time constraints, David stated that the remaining topics of discussion that were included on the agenda would be held until our next KRHA Board of Directors meeting in February.   
· With no further business to conduct, Mr. Gross adjourned the meeting at 11:15 ET.
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